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Camber LTC
Committee Meeting – Tuesday 27th June 19.45
Attendance:   Finian Davern (Chair), Lena Grannell,  Alex Lucas, John Stephens, Marion Dewar, 
 Apologies:  Mark Challen, Neil Mcleman, Michael Davis-Higuera
Minutes
	1
	Minutes of previous meetings
 (May 2017) - agreed

         

	

	2
	Matters arising from previous minutes

· Court 2 painting has been requested, just awaiting dates

· Cricket Club boundary fence – still waiting for invoice from the Cricket Club       

	

	3
	Finance – Neil provided a summary to Fin

· Finance situation still looking healthy but Fin to ask Neil for a Year on Year comparison

· Cost to be explored (by John) for putting tables/benches on the grass area in front of Court 1, to provide more seating for tournaments etc

· The Handicap tournament was a success and there were good bar takings. Thanks to Sandra and Gianluca for helping Alex with the draw

· The external letting for the 70th birthday celebration resulted in very good bar takings

· A big thank you to the members who manned the bar for the Handicap and 70th birthday celebration.  Consideration should be given to compensate anyone who gives up their time to man the bar (eg external lettings) or at least to cover their expenses e.g. taxi home
· 
	

	2
	Membership update 
Lena
· 

· All subs have been collected

· 78% of members have rejoined

· 21 members have not rejoined.  These members have all been contacted and Lena believes there is no likelihood of them staying as many have good reasons e.g. moving away for leaving
· There are currently 81 playing members plus 7 runners and 6 social

· Should we be requesting club keys back when members leave and perhaps changing the entry code regularly?

· Roger to be asked if it is possible to provide a link on the website to the current membership list, without opening up admin rights to everyone.

· Some members still having problems using the online booking system – Lena and Roger to put together an FAQ document.

	

	
	Maintenance. The Maintenance morning is to be rescheduled to 22nd July
· Bike Racks – Fin to ask regular bike riders their thoughts on the best type

· Shed – this to be discussed further at the next meeting

	

	3
	Coaching update


.  Michael provided Fin with an update – 
· Michael provided an update on fees collected and has paid amount owing to the club.  Alex to request similar update from Gianluca
· The Head Coach (Julia) has resigned for personal reasons and her resignation has been accepted

· The club needs to appoint a new Head Coach and the position will be advertised internally.
	

	4
	



AOB
· Court bookings during tournament dates – Alex to propose some guidance for members

· Security cameras – to be discussed at the next meeting

· One of the bar fridges is faulty – Shepherd Neame have agreed to replace

· New road facing sign – Shepherd Neame have agreed to pay for this
· Child Protection Officer – the committee agreed the need for an active CPO and this will be discussed further at the next meeting
	




























Date of next meeting 9th August
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